To whom it may concern, this is my testimony.
HB 4005 is yet another harassment directed at firearms owners and operators.

The human right and duty to self defense must not be interfered with (infringed) by poorly thought out
attempts to curb criminality.

Guns in the home are part of the arsenal of freedom, firearms are used literally more than a million
times a year in defense of life and property; not withstanding the occasional criminal act.

You can not make people safer by taking their means of self defense.

HB 4005 is going way too far this time. The second amendment to the US Constitution can’t be clearer.
Please remember that violations of that law, the final say over what government is allowed to do, is
felonious.

We will endeavor to hold politicians to account.

Do not vote this crap into law.

Cheers, jc



